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P.O. Box 631
Long Valley, NJ  07853
www.lvusc.org
[bookmark: _GoBack]LVUSC Board Meeting – April 10, 2017December 14
8:05pmCalled to order: 8:15pm

Board Present: -- Quoruem
	
	Present
	Absent

	Larissa Chen
	X
	

	Paul Ciavolella 
	X
	

	Dennis Even
	
	X

	Matt Gegenfurtner
	X
	

	Rich Mastriani
	X
	

	Dave Mauldin
	X
	

	Paul Prata
	
	X

	Steven Robinson
	X
	

	Melissa Tuleya
	X
	

	Isabel Vieira
	
	X

	John Viera
	X
	

	Joe Wallace
	
	X



Board-Elect Members:
6. Larissa Chen
7. Melissa Tuleya
8. Dennis Even
9. Dave Mauldin


1. MCYSA - Dennis
· Meeting highlights:
· Late registration has been an issue with teams
· How to deal with weather-related field closures and rescheduling games
· Coaches should not email the Discipline Chair; reports to be filled out online, and disputes should be brought only through the club president, VP or LC
· Check goal sizes as there has been a slight change in size for small sided fields, which will be enforced in Fall 2017.
· NJYS system is being updated, paper-based process being eliminated. Recommend that clubs start to digitize pics and proof of birth.
· NYSA may be able to cover D&O insurance for one more year. Crime insurance still going away July 5.
· If MCYSA ref fees are going to increase next year, it would be helpful to know before we set our registration fee.  We will also need to increase fee to cover D&O insurance after next year.

2. Secretary - Larissa
· Nothing to report

3. Treasurer – Paul C.
· Spring money is coming in, the town is paid, ref fees sent.  People can pay tryout fees by credit card online.   Need to access and print list of those who have already paid for tryouts, for each day of tryouts.
· Team budgets – need to make sure they accounted for Highlands Cup bond.  We hold on to it until end of July, assuming HC obligation is fullfilled. 
· Need to check whether bond $ was returned last year
· Dennis and Paul C. sat down with Gareth to reach a solution to our late fee disagreement, but still needs work. 
· Issue – which late payments really justify late fees, and reasonableness of those fees.
· Suggestion – send a check for the amount we believe to be correct and call it done.
· Also looking to create an overarching contract; still in progress.

4. Registrar - Melissa
· No report

5.  Coaching - Dennis
· Would like to direct trainers and coaches to dedicate at least 20-30 minutes each week to foot skills
· Vote: Ayes win
· Suggests that when trainers come to games, do not have them coach the games.  Rather, have the trainers watch on the sidelines and assess the players and coaches from there, then give feedback afterwards.
· Vote: Ayes win
· Suggestion – ask Gareth/whoever about hiring female trainers.  May be helpful for some girls who would prefer that, and/or for female coaches who may prefer it.  Would be nice to have the option, as our trainers have been all male for a very long time.
· Discussion about using one training group to cover all your needs, vs. having a bit of healthy competition

6.  Player Development - Rich
· Tryouts will be Sat. 4/29 and Sat. 5/6. Players are encouraged [by whom?] to attend both sessions but only one is mandatory. 
· Tryout numbers are in.  Need to get Board members and coaches lined up for sessions.  Considering trying to pre-assign numbers.  Might be too complicated though.
· Check w/Dennis about who we are using for tryouts
· New rules were sent out about a week ago.  Haven’t gotten much feedback.
· Discussion of pros and cons of releasing results earlier vs. later
· Blues
· 4-5yo clinic has 9 players, will be Sat. mornings beginning 4/22. Trainer and field are all set.
· Div C (2006-2008) has 10 players and are good to go with RVSL
· 2009-2011 only has 6 players.  Don’t want to lose them, having them train 2x/week.  
· Cost is too high (field usage fee, jersey, trainer; normally Blues only gets trainer 1x/week.  Maybe a parent could do other session.  Or Evan Payne?  Where would insurance coverage come from if they are not with MCYSA or RVSL?  Need to look into options.
· Suggestion – pull Blues out from Player Development, make it its own Board job, and have a parent with younger kids head it up.  

7. Equipment and Field Management - Dave
· John C. has been lining; going well.  Need to spend about $1000 to purchase paint for the season
· Vote: All in favor
· Working on getting field lining schedule together.  Fields opening tomorrow.
· Goal sizes – need to make sure we are aligned w/US Soccer for 7v7 goals.  Getting 4 news ones would be expensive.  Will bring us a recommendation for what we will need to get for fall.

8.  Field Scheduling - Larissa
· Still have 20-odd games left to schedule.

9. Highlands Cup – Paul P.
see HC meeting notes

Next LVUSC Board Meeting is:  Monday, May 8, 2017 at 8pm.

Adjourned: 9:30pm
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